
    

Princess Anne Plaza Civic League 

General Meetings  

Dates and Times 
Tuesday, March 13th, 2018, 7PM 
Tuesday, April 10th, 2018, 7PM 
Tuesday, May 8th, 2018, 7PM 

Tuesday, June TBA, TBA 
Place: Bow Creek Recreation Center 

Room #3 or #4 
3427 Club House Road 

Programs by 
March 13th, Emergency Preparedness 

By Bob Jennings 
April 10th, Storm Water Mitigation Update 

By Mr. T. Leahy & Staff 
May 8th, Senior Services Programs 
By Gary Zalas, SGT. Retired, VBSO  

Election of 2018-2019 Officers 
 

Website, 
 WWW.PAPCL.ORG  

Facebook, 
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/PRINCESSANNEPLAZA/  

 

 

 
 
Membership, By Bob Elms 
Dues remain at $12 per year per 
family/household, due in September. Your 
dues go to support the Local Churches 
Food Pantries, Samaritan House, holiday 
meals for families in our area, the 
publication of the newsletter and more.  
Thank you, for your continued support and 
for renewing your membership.  

Legend: 
First and Last Names Expiration Date 

: 
NEWSLETTE R EDITOR 

NEEDED. CONTACT ANY 

BOARD MEMBER 

Drop Off Points 

By President Betty Warren 

For guns and munitions, drop them off at 

any of the Property and Evidence Unit at 

Bldg. 11 at the Municipal Center or at any 

on of the four precincts for destruction. 

Make sure that the gun is unloaded first. 

Any medication can be dropped at any 

precinct, look for this drop in the lobby. 

There are exceptions, 

such as, illegal drugs 

and paraphernalia, items 

with needles. If you are 

not sure if something you 

have can be dropped off,  

call 385-4578. 

 
 

Virginia Beach Police Department 1st 
Precinct Citizens Advisory Committee  

This meeting is for those that live on the East 
side of Rosemont Road 

1st Tuesday  
7 p.m.  

Municipal Center, Bldg. 19 
(757) 385-4377 

Virginia Beach Police Department 4th 
Precinct Citizens Advisory Committee  

This meeting is for those that live on the West 
side of Rosemont Road 
4th Thursday, 7 p.m.  

Glenwood Community Center 
2097 Round Hill Road  

(757) 385-2800 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

These meetings bring many of the city’s 
departments together to listen to residents and 
impart information. 
 
February Reg. Meeting Q & a 

Mike Bumbaco, P.E. 
Project Manager 

PW Stormwater Engineering Center 
City of Virginia Beach 

mbumbaco@vbgov.com 
Direct: (757) 385-1978 
Office: (757) 385-4131 
Cell: (757) 619-8580 

I was asked 4 questions during my 
presentation of the canal dredging projects.  
Below are the questions and the City’s 
responses: 
1. Question:            Is the Northgate canal 

work behind Forest Trail completed?  The 
adjacent property owner wants all debris 
removed from the area.  This was a 
request made to you last month. 

Answer:               Yes.  The cleaning of the 
ditch behind Forest Trail is completed.  The 
inspector and project manager have left notes 
with the property owner and they provided  

 
 
 
 
 
 

contact info to the property owner should 
he  have any additional questions.  
2. Question:            When will the 

Thalia extension (Windsor Woods or  
Presidential Canal) dredging actually start 
and be completed?  The status report 
keeps pushing the date out.  
Answer:               The Contractor is 
currently removing vegetation.  The 
dredging equipment is scheduled to start 
working in the canal on February 26th.  The 
Windsor Woods Canal Dredging project is 
scheduled to be completed by June 28, 
2018. 
3. Comment:          Tell the 

surveyors not to throw cut vegetation into 
the canals. 

Response:           The surveyors were 
advised of the concern.   

 
Continued on Pg #2, Answers 

 

Garden Club News  

By Nancy Harmon 
Ahhh, Spring, when the meadow comes alive 
with bird songs and bluebells.  Blustery days 
will give way to puddle jumping.  Ladies of 
Princess Anne Plaza Garden Club begin to 
tend to their little gardens.  No matter your 
age, gardening will keep you strong and 
cheery.  Our elementary schools have learned 
how calming it is to bring students outside to 
dig into the soil, plant a seed and watch 
nature’s miracle.  This spring, the Club will 
enjoy learning about specialty gardens such 
as English Victorian, Old Princess Anne 
County, Front Porch Ghent, or how about 
Virginia Beach Urban Vibe. Gardens take on 
your own personality.  I must admit, mine is a 
collection of “this and that,” heirlooms from 
family and friends.  As Emerson said, “A 
friend. may well be reckoned the masterpiece 
of nature.” Happy Spring, my friends.  
 

http://www.papcl.org/
https://www.facebook.com/princessanneplaza/
mailto:mbumbaco@vbgov.com


    

Princess Anne Plaza 

Civic League 

Executive Board Members 

 President Betty Warren 498-0915 
1st Vice- President Bob Elms  486-6506 
2

nd
 Vice-President. Richard Woods 340-6963 

Recording Sec. Frances Sansone 486-4208 
Corresponding Sec. Vacant 
Treasurer Sarah Johnson 468-1159 
Trustee Phyllis Elms 486-6506 
Trustee Larry Dennis 463-6187 
Trustee Diana LaClaire 340-4285 
Trustee Ron Whitehurst 468-2740 

Committees 
Advertising, Bob Elms 486-6506 
Flooding Chairman, Bob Jennings 498-3842 
Membership Chairwoman Heather Herrick  
1-419-606-9349 
 Newsletter Editor, Bob Elms 486-6506 
Newsletter Asst. Editor Vickie Bright 
Web Pages & Archives, Paul Telkamp 952-6841 

To Contact A Member 
 by clicking on their name.  

 

 
Answers 

 
All vegetation thrown into the canal will be 
removed during the dredging operations. 
4. Question:            Is there going to be any 

more FEMA money besides the $5.3 M 
reimbursement money? 

Answer:               Our Emergency 
Management Division is always seeking FEMA 
grant opportunities for our City. 
 

If you have any additional questions or 
comments, please do not hesitate to send 
them to papww@vbgov.com (This is a 
new email address set up specifically for 
receiving comments and questions about 
the Princess Anne Plaza – Windsor 
Woods project) or call me. 

Stalking Defined 
 

By Transitions Family Violence Services 
, "a pattern of behavior directed at a specific 
person that would cause a reasonable person 
to feel fear."  Therefore, when someone's 
actions can be clearly identified as intending to 
create fear in another, the stalker can be guilty 

of a class 1 misdemeanor or 
higher, according to the 
Virginia Law code § 18.2-60.3. 
The key in reporting a stalker to 
law enforcement officials is 
conveying the level of fear his 
actions produce.  The legal 
definition of FFEEAARR  IISS  NNOOTT  TTHHEE  

SSAAMMEE  AASS  TTHHEE  DDIICCTTIIOONNAARRYY  

DDEEFFIINNIITTIIOONN  OOFF  FFEEAARR..  For legal 
purposes demonstrating a 
reasonable level of fear would 
mean the victim has been 
forced to make adjustments in 
her behavior as a result of the 
stalkers actions; such as 
constantly taking different 
routes to work, avoiding certain 
areas, or going to a different 
congregation.  

24 hour hotline 757-723-7774 
www.transitionsfvs.org 

 
STORM WATER 

Click on “Storm Water” or any 
where in this paragraph to 
view general information 
about CIP-028; where we are 
at, budget information and 
contact info. There is a lot of 

information here and many of 
your questions just might be 
answered.. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Renewal & New Member’s Form 
Enclose this form with your payment of $12 

Payable to Princess Anne Plaza Civic League                                     

Last Name                                        First Name  

Street Address in ZIP 23452    

Telephone # (757) 

Cell Phone # (757) 

E-Mail Address For Newsletter Delivery  

Can you help the League by serving on the Executive Board or a Committee    

Yes____No___ 

Mail to; Treasurer Sarah Johnson 
937 Carriage Hill Rd.                                                             
Virginia Beach, VA 23452                                                                            

NEWSLETTER  EDITOR 

NEEDED. CONTACT 

ANY  BOARD  MEMBER 

 

March & April, 2018     

Newsletter 

mailto:blwarren12@verizon.net?subject=Question%20for%20the%20President
mailto:fe-c121j@cox.net
mailto:rwoods911@aol.com?subject=Question%20for%20the%202VP
mailto:franbowl300@gmail.com?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Recorging%20Secretary
mailto:sarah23452@aol.com?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Treasurer
mailto:peelee@cox.net?subject=Question%20for%20Trustee%20Phyllis%20Elms
mailto:ladennis@cox.net?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Trustee
mailto:dianalaclaire@yahoo.com?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Trustee
mailto:ronw116@cox.net?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Trustee
mailto:fe-c121j@cox.net?subject=Need%20Advertising%20Information
mailto:stopthefloodingnow@outlook.com?subject=Flooding%20Information
mailto:hthherri@aol.com?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Membership%20Chairwoman
mailto:fe-c1211j@cox.net?subject=Question%20for%20the%20Newsletter%20Editor
mailto:cutulus@gmail.com?subject=Question%20to%20the%20Web%20Master
mailto:papww@vbgov.com
http://www.transitionsfvs.org/
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap
http://budgetdata.vbgov.com/#!/year/All%20Years/capital/0/service/Storm+Water/0/department/Storm+Water/0/project?vis=projectsBubbleMap


    

 

The princess anne plaza civic league  

will hold elections  

at the regular meeting of  

Tuesday, may 8
th

, 2018  
 

Nominations will be accepted for the following offices and committees: 
 

PRESIDENT shall preside at all Executive Board and membership meetings and shall have general supervision 

of all affairs of the League. By virtue of his/her office, the President shall be an ex-officio member of all 

standing committees and special committees. He/she may cast a vote at any League meeting (regular, 

special, or Executive Board) to break a tie. 

FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT.  In the event of a vacancy for President, the First Vice-President will step up to 

President and the Second Vice-President will step up the First Vice-President, and a new Second Vice-

President will be elected; these officers to hold these positions for the unexpired terms of office. The First or 

Second Vice-President in that order shall assume the duties of the President in his/her absence. Specific 

duties of the Vice-Presidents shall be determined by the President and/or Executive Board, from time to 

time. 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY.  The Corresponding Secretary shall conduct all correspondence of the League 

and, in the absence of the Recording Secretary, shall assume the duties of same. 

TWO MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES. (Larry Dennis and Phyllis Elms) The duties of the Board of Trustees 

shall consist of participating as members of the Executive Board and serving as auditors of all financial 

records of the League. There should be such audits, made annually, and reports on them presented at the 

May meetings of the League. 

NEWSLETTER. This committee shall issue a monthly publication, named The Civic League Ledger. It shall, at 
all times, reflect the objectives of the League, as set forth in the Constitution Article 2. Object. 
The Newsletter shall carry reports from League Officers, Committees, Delegates or members, in good 
standing. Articles from other organizations, such as PTAs, Garden Clubs, Recreation Center, Neighborhood 
Watch, and so forth, will be welcomed. 
Local advertisements will be solicited and published, to help finance the cost of the Newsletter. 
The Newsletter will be distributed to all members, in good standing. The Newsletter will also be distributed 
to City Council members, CCO President, Public Information Office, Schools in the PAPCL area and 
Advertisers in the Newsletter. 
 
PROGRAM COMMITTEE. This committee shall provide for appropriate speakers and programs for the regular 
monthly meetings, as desired or suggested by the membership. 
 
SOCIAL. This committee will provide for social events desired and suggested by the membership, with the 
amount of money to be determined by the Executive Board. 

 
DELEGATES TO THE COUNCIL OF CIVIC ORGANIZATIONS. 
Delegates will attend the monthly CCO meetings. A report shall be given and/or Newsletter article, at the 
discretion of the Delegates. 
 

  


